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Thru: Chief, Nuclear Medicine Service (115) 2]
Veterans Administration Central Office &
810 Vermont Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20420 ‘3
S
Subj : Revised Applications for Renewal (R.A.M. License No. 11-18311-01)

Dear Sir:

Enclosed please find application for modification of a license to use
byproduct materials at VAMC, Boise, Idaho. We are presently operating
under license # 11-18311-01 and its amendments, as authorized by your
letter of September 21, 1983. Our intent in submitting this application
1S to update our radiation control program, organize our system to make
it more manageable and nullify those older portions of our program which
may no longer be appropriate. In short, we would like to have a document
that would make it more efficient for us to operate, and for you to be
able to evaluate our program with more camplete information presented in
an orderly fashion. We hope we have succeeded,

Heretofore the VAMC has had a Nuclear Medicine Service which has operated
within the bounds of groups licensing. We fee! that this continues to be
an acceptable licensing arrangement for clinical use. However, with an
anticipated increase in our research efforts, due to doubling of our
research staff since our last submission, we find our old license to be
too restrictive, and request certain changes related to investigative use
of radionuclides. Although we are not asking for a broad license, we would
like greater flexibility in the use of radioactive materials "in vitro" and
for use in animals. We feel that we have established adequate controls for
the latter uses through the mechanism of a large canmittee representing
diverse backgrounds, but with adequate representation for radiation related
sciences. We hawe increased the efforts of que consultant Radiation Safety
Officer to one-half day per week to provide mere direct support to the
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